
Club Service Meeting February 2011  
 

Present : HC,KB,RC,AF,CM,NM,RP,BR. 

Apologies : JB,SD,RD,GG. 

  

1. Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting held on 21 January were agreed. 

 

2. Chairman's Remarks.  The District Governor's visit on 6 September was confirmed. 

 

3. Dining and Fellowship: 

   

a. Guest night 22 February.  26 members were attending; a disappointing result. 

b. Changes within KCCC caterers might affect arrangements for meetings. 

c. Concern was expressed about the work involved in operating the 

attendance/apologies system for lunches.  Perhaps a group of members could 

operate this rather than an individual.  Refunds or charges for meals in the last 6 

months of 2010 were being made. 

 

4. Speakers Programme.  The March - June programme had been arranged. 

 

5. Newsletter.  The March issue had been drafted. 

 

6. Vocational: Visits arranged were to the Prison on 3 March, and to Kent Air 

Ambulance on 10 March. 

 

7. Training:  Computer instruction for members could be provided on request, as could 

information about the club or the way District operated. 

 

8. Archivist:  The archive's contents had been adversely affected by winter weather. 

 

9. Membership:  There were one or two possible applications. 

 

10. Conferences:  2011 Bournemouth 28 - 30 October.  There might be more interest in 

going to Lille in 2012. 

 

11:  Club attendance for January was 57.83%. 

 

12:  Stewards Rota:  This was now being prepared on  a 3 - monthly basis. 

 

13.  Next meeting :  16 March at 5.30 p.m. 

 


